
 

 

The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas Maduro Moros, on 
behalf of the Government and the Venezuelan People, expresses its sincere 
congratulations to the Government and the People of the Plurinational State of 
Bolivia, on the occasion of the judicial elections carried out on December 3rd, 
whose results have shown a massive and exemplary participation, demonstrating 
once again the democratic spirit of this sister nation of our America and its 
profound Cultural Revolution. 
 
Likewise, we express our deep respect and admiration for the institutions of the 
Plurinational State, in carrying out this unprecedented process with undisputed 
success and efficiency in the region and in the world. People’s democracy has 
deepened in this exemplary judicial election. 
 
We take this opportunity to congratulate our brother President Evo Morales Ayma 
for the courageous democratic leadership of his people in facing and overcoming 
the constant attacks by the imperial powers that only seek to seize the existing 
resources in our nations and to hamper the healthy development of truly 
democratic governments. 
 
The Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela reiterates the deep 
friendship that unites our Peoples and reaffirms the commitment in the 
consolidation of the revolutionary unity among our nations, in order to materialize 
the supreme dream of our Liberator Simon Bolivar and to honor the struggles and 
heroic resistance of our native peoples. 
 
 

Caracas, December 4th, 2017 
 


